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PERMIT SALES

We have seen a slowing down of permit sales in the past month but that was to be expected after the hectic start of season sales. All classes of permits have increased and especially junior sales. 
ANGLING TUITION
The first two sessions have been held at Callows Pool.and despite a slow start the second one was a sell out. We have carried out this tuition in partnership with Canals & Rivers Trust Lets Fish events and this has helped enormously with advertising. Since the introduction of two age group permits for Juniors the membership now has 103 6 – 12 year olds and 86 12 – 17 year olds. We need to keep these kids interested in fishing for the future. 
MOTOR CYCLES
The police seem to be having a more robust approach to the motor cycle problem at Cottage Lane since a recent meeting with them and Englefield Estates. There are more police cars patrolling the area and we hope these visits will continue and the situation will become safer.
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Hi there .My name is Adrian Smith.I’m a lifelong angler, an ex member of RDAA,and have spent many happy hours on the Kennet at Calcot and tench fishing at Wylies Lake.My first book will be published this thursday,3rd September.Titled “monsters of River and Rock”,it covers my fishing exploits around the world and here in the UK,set against a backdrop of touring and recording with the band Iron Maiden,for whom I play guitar.
I am of course in the process of promoting the book,and as well as the weekly Anglers Mail & times I have been getting quite a bit of interest from national media like the BBC,Independent &,Guardian (I took their music writer barbel fishing the other night!) With the non fishing media ,i’m trying to show angling in a positive light emphasising mental health benefits,conservation etc…
I also ,of course, want to reach the “grass roots”anglers ,as I think they’d enjoy the book.I was wondering if you’d be king enough to put something up on your news page? There’s more information on the link below:
www.monstersofriverandrock.com

Thanks! Adrian Smith
FISHERY UPDATE

August has been a tricky month around our fisheries. With the lack of rain and the prolonged heat wave, lots of fisheries around the country have struggled with algal blooms, which in turn can lead to issues with dissolved oxygen problems. We are, though design, in a position where we can react quickly if required to, but fortunately this time we did not need to.

With each year the weather appears to be getting more and more extreme and I can see us putting measures in place during the summer months that could prove to be unpopular with some members. These measures are not implemented lightly…..my first thought has to be the health of our fish stocks and our fisheries in general.

As the weather and subsequently water temperatures have dropped the fishing on all of our fisheries has improved hugely. It’s encouraging to see our work on the Kennet looks to be paying off with quite a few small barbel, good numbers of roach and even grayling being caught by members. Fingers crossed we’re seeing the early signs of a recovery.

WORK PARTY
Farnham Flint had a great turnout for the planned work party. With around 26 members turning up over the two days, lots of work was carried out including some snag removal, litter from trees removed and the first part of a new pathway extending from Cottage lane to Searles farm lane completed. Many thanks to all the volunteers that took time out to help.

LOWER BENYONS.

After many years of anglers crossing the bridge at the top of the Osier bedstream it decided to collapse. This has now been replaced with a little more substantial scaffold one. Many thanks to Dominic Wiggins for doing us a deal on the materials.

